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Agency Specific Changes 
 
Statewide Items 
The FY 2016 Enacted Budget included $8.2 million in statewide savings appropriated as a 
negative appropriation within the Department of Administration. The Governor’s 
recommended supplemental budget distributed $6.2 million of these savings across all 
agencies, resulting in a net increase to the Department of Administration budget of $5.0 million 
(net of the share of savings allocated to the Department’s programs). Additional savings of 
$150,000 are anticipated from prompt payment savings. The Department of Administration is 
still committed to achieving the remaining savings of $1.85 million, but as a result of delays in 
certain Purchasing related projects these savings will not materialize in FY 2016. The Governor 
recommends that the balance of unachieved statewide savings be moved from the FY 2016 
Budget to the FY 2017 Budget. 
 
May Caseload Estimating Conference 
The May Caseload Estimating Conference convened on May 6, 2016 and adopted revised cash 
assistance caseloads and medical assistance expenditures for FY 2016. In comparison to the 
enacted budget, the adopted estimates increased general revenue expenditures by a net of $9.1 
million compared to the enacted budget.  
 
The Supplemental Security Income (SSI) program is estimated to require $214,033 less based 
on a decrease in SSI caseload and a slight increase in the cost per person relative to the enacted 
levels. The caseload is anticipated to decrease by 381 persons, from 34,101 to 33,720, while the 
estimated cost per person was revised from $45.59 to $45.57.  
 
The General Public Assistance (GPA) program is estimated to require $65,988 less than 
enacted. This decrease is primarily due to a projected decline in the number of persons from 
434 to 394, but an increase in the monthly cost per person from $135.00 to $136.61.  
 
Within the Medical Assistance (Medicaid) program, an all funds surplus of $37.4 million is 
projected compared to the enacted budget, which includes a deficit of $9.3 million in general 
revenue. This projection incorporates changes in various components of the Medicaid program, 
including general revenue increases in Managed Care ($6.3 million) and Rhody Health ($17.4 
million). These are offset by decreases in Hospitals ($4.5 million), Nursing Facilities ($4.8 
million), Pharmacy ($1.3 million) and Other Services ($3.8 million).  
 
Debt Restructuring 
The FY 2016 Enacted Budget assumed savings of $64,458,000 from a proposed 
restructuring/refunding of outstanding general obligation bonds. The restructuring/refunding 
bond issuance was completed in July 2015. The actual FY 2016 savings from this issuance was 
$61,017,984 or $440,008 less than projected in the enacted budget. A portion of the overall 
debt service savings in FY 2016 was attributable to Higher Education debt, which is budgeted 
under the three institutions. All of the enacted savings were reflected in the Department of 
Administration budget, thereby requiring an adjustment between Higher Education and 
Administration in the revised budget.  














